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BPE Committee Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, September 17, 2013
7168 Amanda Drive.
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. Present: Barbara Waters, Sherry Hobson, Portia McGoy, Maxine Crawford, Mammie Teamer, Jenetta Crawford, Tanda Owens and Marcia Hollins.
This is the first meeting of the Committees in a while. 

B. Waters agreed to provide a copy of the By-laws (from Molly) for P. McGoy and T. Owens. 

B. Waters agreed to provide M. Hollins with a copy of the updated Committee Lists and names.  M. Hollins will type the final copy of the Committee List for B. Waters. 

1. Security/Neighborhood Watch – Chairperson T. Owens T. Owens will ask the security vendor to present an outline, prices, examples of cameras and presentation to all the co-owners at a special meeting.  T. Owens will obtain information on 2 way radios for the meeting.  She discussed this subject previously with Molly and Wayne.   M. Hollins will ask the Board for approval of $25 room rental fee for the Otisville Room, VBT.There will be another agenda item for this meeting, “pond maintenance”.  The “security camera” presentation will be first on the agenda. Once the Board approved the $25 fee, M. Hollins will reserve the room. M. Hollins has the following dates to make a reservation, October 19, 26th, and November 2nd.  Ms. Hollins will notify T. Owens when a date is confirmed.  The date should allow a 30 day window period from notification to meeting date. The Board will provide the paper, envelopes, labels and stamps for the mailing.  All co-owners will be invited to attend.
2. Architectural Committee – At the request of B. Waters, M. Hollins read Article VI Section 16, a, b and c. The Committees do not want the Architectural Committee to be a committee. They want the Board of Directors to serve as the Architectural Committee. The committees also want to have Paula Ramsey (By-law Committee Chairperson) to review this by-law article.  The words approximate “cost of such improvement” and concept of privacy issues are a concern.  It was noted some of the by-laws are not enforced consistently. 
3. Welcome Committee – Chairperson M. Teamer. P. McGoy member. The paper work for the Welcome Packets was reviewed.  This committee can make any changes, revisions they deem necessary to the Welcome Packets.  It was decided to keep the BEP address and telephone number at the bottom of the Household Profile. Completion of the entire form is optional.  It is the Board of Directors responsibility to notify the Welcoming Committee of new neighbors. P. Owens will redo the forms to make them uniform, and neat.  The Committee will try to contact the Belleville Chamber of Commerce for Welcome Packet Information. The Belleville Chamber of Commerce knows VBT residents, specifically BPE co-owners support Belleville in many ways.  Sharing their resources with VBT is in their best interest. 
4. Multi-Media Communication/Web Page – Chairperson P. McGoy P.  McGoy will review the Neighborhood Link web site. M.Hollins agreed to resend the link to her.  The Board has approved the expense of the upgraded Neighborhood Linked page (approximately $24.00 a year). There will be an online and printed version of the newsletter once it is approved. This link will allow BPE to upload documents, share information, advertisements, etc.  P. McGoy looked at the previous editions of the BPE Newsletter which contained valuable information. The committees were interested in the BPE Web Page. They would like to have the BPE Web Page up again, if possible. M. Hollins told them that the expense was around $300 annually. The web page payment was discontinued because there was a program glitch and no one fixed it. The page was down for maybe 2 – 3 years. The Board saw it as a waste of money. B. Waters will contact WCCC to see if there are computer students/interns interested in designing a web page. P. McGoy will contact Justin Thomas to see if he is interested in helping design the web page. Once an amount for service is provided, M. Hollins will take the request for a web site to the Board for review. 
5. Harvest Fest – The Social Committee felt that the Annual Picnic and Harvest Fest were to close together. We asked Jenetta Crawford if she would still volunteer for next year’s Harvest Fest. She said yes. B. Waters agreed to let Angeline Thomas know that we would like her volunteer assistance for next year’s Harvest Fest. 
 Topics M. Hollins to present to the Board 

· Space between cement and black top on road work done; the gap needs to be fixed

· Stop sign not visible on Ecorse Road, tree blocked near main entrance; safety issue; needs professional landscape work
·  Additional decorations for the holiday season - S. Hobson will provide a request which will list decorations we have, and decorations we need.  She will submit an estimate of cost.
· VBT Room Rental Fee request for co-owner meeting. Topics Security and Pond Maintenance

With unanimous support, B. Waters agreed to serve as Committee Organizer/ Chairperson. M. Hollins will give B. Waters the original sheet of the contact information of the Committee Members.  M. Hollins will keep a copy for emailing minutes and meeting notices.  B. Waters does not have an email.  Each chairperson will be responsible for communicating with her. Committee requests to the Board will come through B. Waters, the BPE Committee Chairperson/Organizer. Exception: The BPE Newsletter has to be approved by the Board. The Multi-Media/Communication Chairperson may contact the Board directly for review and approval. B. Waters asked that M. Hollins take minutes at the Committee minutes. Ms. Hollins will not have a voice at the table except when called upon or as a reference for the by-laws.
The Committee Chairperson/Organizer 
Committee Organizer/Chairperson

Barbara Waters

The Committee Chairpersons (and members) are as follows:
By-Laws





Paula Ramsey
Welcoming



Mamie Teamer (member Portia McGoy)

Multi Media/Communications
Portia McGoy

Election



Barbara Waters (member Maxine Crawford)

Social Events
Sherry Hobson (members Jenetta Crawford, Alicia Waters, Maxine Crawford, Marquis Hobson, Mamie Teamer, Angeline Thomas)
Neighborhood Watch

Tanda Owens

Bid Committee


Board of Directors

Architectural Committee

Board of Directors

B. Waters will contact the 2 candidates who ran for office to see if either of them would be willing to volunteer with the Neighborhood Watch Committee.  B. Waters asked M. Teamer if her husband would be interested in serving on the Neighborhood Watch Committee. M. Teamer agreed to let her know. 
The Holiday Gala will be on Saturday, December 7th, 2013 at the home of Barbara Waters, 7004 Amanda Drive. 
The Social Committee will put the holiday decorations out by November 9th. Volunteers should meet at 11:00 a.m. at the main entrance. Both entrances will be decorated.

The next Meeting will be on Thursday, December 5th, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. at the home of B. Waters.  At the request of the Committee Chairperson, 
MinutesTaken by
Marcia L. Hollins
Board of Director 
Attachments: Hand Written contact information sheet (B. Waters has original) 
